

MONTHEN MEANDERS

January, 1978

President, Don Stansfield 885-4270 Vice Pres., Richard Figge 446-2945 Treasurer, Howard Paul 824-2941 Safety, Gene Pilch 541-3191 Membership, Phyllis Harmon 537-1268 Secretary, Judy Stansfield 885-4270

WHEELING WHEELMEN: Its History and Events

Come to our January meeting back at the ole cycler's sanctuary in the Wheeling Community Center, 131 N. Wolf Road, Wheeling, at 8:00 p.m. on Wednesday, January 4, 1978. Our program will be nostalgia at its finest with a slide show of WHEELING WHEELMEN past. Phyllis Harmon will entertain and inform us of the history of our club and show slides of club events through the years. Come on, charter members, be with us for the fun!

CYCLESANTA GIFTS SHOW INGENUITY



The December meeting was a fun evening of friendly conversation, dreams of warmer weather, goodies and Cyclesanta gifts of real imagination. Ask Howard Paul about his new instrument to measure cycling distances — complete with detailed use instructions. It's too good to put in the newsletter. Some other gifts were a kit to improve drafting (compass and protractor), a riding gauge (thermometer with temperature zones for different kinds of rides), hill-climbing accessory (a sign that said "pull"), a game to play while waiting for the sag wagon, etc. This club

has brains for all occasions!

CHICAGO COUNCIL MOVES

The Chicago Council will have its next meeting on January 23, 1978, at 7:30 p.m. at the Lutheran Church of Martha and Mary, 606 W. Golf Road, Mt. Prospect. All interested persons are cordially invited. The program will be slides of the past years' Winter Rendezvous.

P. O. Box 581-D, Wheeling, Illinois 60090





Wheel away the years! Now, write Mama real soon so she can help you get ready for our February meeting. Ask her to get out the old family photo album, shed a tear or two remembering all those good times, and pull out the oldest picture she can find of you with a bicycle. Tricycle pictures are invited, also, as a separate category. Bring these family heirlooms to our February meeting for a little "Bring and Brag" on your early cyclocomplishments. By the way, Mama is welcome at our meeting, too.

ICYCLE BICYCLE RIDE



The Chicago Council will have its annual New Year's Day Ride at 10:00 a.m. on January 1, 1978. It will be a bike or hike per weather starting from the east side entrance of the Lion House in Lincoln Park Zoo. Six to eight mile ride; refreshment stop after ride. New Year's Day patch will be available for \$1.00. Contact person: Charlie Boynton, (312) 334-7512.

YOUR BOARD AT WORK

The Wheeling Wheelmen Executive Board met December 19, 1977, to start organizing for the new year. With your help, it will be the best year yet. Committees are being formed now for the year. How about giving me a call to volunteer for a committee before I call you? The club needs your help. Some exciting plans are about to begin. New member activities will be stressed as well as some of our past traditions. One of the most exciting projects will be establishing short, marked bike routes with publicity and maps on them. Overnight events are in the making also. Three dates have already been established:

St. Pat's Ride Audubon Ride Harmon Hundred March 12 April 30 September 10

AND AWAY WE GO!!!



BARTER BARGAINS



Got some valuables that your wife says have to go? If they are cyclotreasures, list them here free of charge.

FOR SALE: Set of wheels, Mavic Montherly rims, Campy hubs, Clemente tires. Dick Buxbaum, 945-5974.